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GASB Calendar

The GASB has scheduled the following public meeting dates:

March 29–31

May 11–13

The GASB also is scheduled to meet via teleconference on April 20 and June 1. The precise time, as well as the agenda, will be announced approximately two weeks before each meeting. Unless otherwise indicated, all meetings are held at the Financial Accounting Foundation (FAF) offices in Norwalk, Connecticut.
In addition, the GASB will be meeting with the Governmental Accounting Standards Advisory Council on March 31 and April 1 in Norwalk.
A meeting of the FAF’s Board of Trustees will be held on May 26 at George Washington University in Washington, D.C.
Please check the GASB website at www.gasb.org three working days prior to meetings to verify the final agenda.
If you plan to attend any meetings in Norwalk, please notify Ragan Vincent at (203) 956-5372 or via email at rpvincent@gasb.org. In addition, because of the FAF’s new security procedures, visitors are required to go to www.gasb.org to register at least 24 hours before each meeting they are planning to attend.

Due Process Calendar

June 2010—Preliminary Views, Pension Accounting and Financial Reporting, scheduled for issuance.

June 2010—Suggested Guidelines for Voluntary Reporting, SEA Performance Information, scheduled for issuance.

June 2010—GASB Statement No. 59, Accounting and Financial Reporting for Service Concession Arrangements, scheduled for issuance.
FAF Trustees Appoint Michael H. Granof to the GASB

Michael H. Granof, PhD, CPA, Ernst & Young Distinguished Centennial Professor of the McCombs School of Business at the University of Texas at Austin, has been appointed to serve a five-year term on the GASB, starting July 1, 2010. The appointment was made by the Financial Accounting Foundation’s Board of Trustees, which oversees the activities of the GASB and the Financial Accounting Standards Board.
Dr. Granof has been a member of the faculty of the McCombs School of Business since 1972. He was appointed in 1984 as the Ernst & Young Distinguished Centennial Professor, and he served as chairman of the school’s Department of Accounting from 1984 to 1988. In addition, since 1999 Dr. Granof has also been a Professor of Public Affairs at the Lyndon B. Johnson School of Public Affairs at the University of Texas at Austin.
During the course of his career, Dr. Granof has focused on government accounting and auditing issues. He has written a number of textbooks and articles on these subjects, and he is currently a part-time member of the Financial Accounting Standards Advisory Board for the federal government. Previously, Dr. Granof was a member of the National Council on Governmental Accounting, the AICPA Committee on Governmental Accounting and Auditing, and the U.S. Comptroller General’s Advisory Council on Government Auditing Standards, and he has served on various committees of the Texas Society of CPAs.
Regarding Dr. Granof’s appointment, FAF Chairman John J. Brennan said, “On behalf of the FAF Board of Trustees, I am pleased to welcome Michael Granof to the GASB. His expertise in governmental accounting, as well as his understanding of the issues facing state and local governments in these challenging economic times, will be an asset to the GASB’s efforts to make improvements to accounting and financial reporting within this important sector of the United States economy.”
Robert H. Attmore, chairman of the GASB, added, “Michael Granof has dedicated his academic career to the understanding of financial reporting issues for government entities. His extensive knowledge in this area will be invaluable to GASB deliberations on a number of important initiatives, and we look forward to the benefit of his expertise and insight during his term on the Board.”
When Dr. Granof begins his term on the GASB in July, he will become one of six part-time members serving on the seven-member Board. His term extends until June 30, 2015. Dr. Granof will succeed Dr. William Holder, who concludes his second five-year term on the GASB on June 30, 2010.
GASB Approves Financial Reporting Entity Exposure Draft

On March 9, the GASB approved an Exposure Draft of a proposed Statement, The Financial Reporting Entity, an amendment of GASB Statements No. 14 and No. 34.
The proposal is designed to improve financial reporting for governmental financial entities by amending the requirements of Statements No. 14, The Financial Reporting Entity, and No. 34, Basic Financial Statements—and Management’s Discussion and Analysis—for State and Local Governments, to better meet user needs and address reporting entity issues that have come to light since the issuance of those Statements in 1991 and 1999, respectively. The Exposure Draft is scheduled for publication on the GASB website (www.gasb.org) on March 26. The comment deadline on the proposal is June 30.
The requirements contained in the proposal, which arise from the reexamination of Statement 14, are intended to lead to greater relevance in financial statements issued by financial reporting entities by improving the related guidance for including, presenting, and disclosing information about component units and equity interest transactions.
The proposal, if ultimately adopted, has significant potential to bring about enhanced consistency in practice and greater comparability across governmental financial statements.

What the Exposure Draft Proposes

The proposed Statement would modify some of the requirements for including component units in the financial reporting entity. An organization that was required to be included as a component unit by meeting the fiscal dependency criterion, for example, would now have to demonstrate that a financial benefit or burden relationship also is present between the primary government and that organization for it to be included in the reporting entity as a component unit. With respect to organizations that do not meet the financial accountability criteria for inclusion as component units but that should nevertheless be included because the primary government’s management determines that it would be misleading to exclude them, the proposal would clarify how that determination should be made, as well as the kinds of relationships that generally should be considered.
In addition, the proposal would amend the criteria for blending—that is, reporting component units as if they were part of the primary government—in certain circumstances. For component units that currently are blended based on the substantively the same governing body criterion, the proposal additionally would require that the primary government and the component unit have a financial benefit or burden relationship, or management below the level of the elected officials of the primary government have operational responsibility for the activities of the component unit.
The Exposure Draft sets out an additional provision that would require the blending of component units when total outstanding debt of the component unit is expected to be repaid entirely or almost entirely with the resources of the primary government.
The proposal also would amend blending provisions to clarify that funds of a blended component unit have the same characteristics and the same reporting options as a fund of the primary government. Additional reporting guidance is provided for blending a component unit if the primary government is a business-type activity that uses a single column presentation for financial reporting.
Finally, the proposal would clarify the reporting of equity interests in legally separate organizations. Specifically, it would require a primary government to report its equity interest in a component unit as an asset, with the asset being eliminated in the blending process if the component unit meets the blending criteria.
Appendix C of the document presents effects of the proposed modifications on Statement 14 in markup format. This appendix is provided so that readers of the Exposure Draft can more easily see how these proposed modifications would specifically impact the existing GASB literature.

Proposed Effective Date

The requirements of the proposed Statement, if adopted, would be effective for financial statements for periods beginning after June 15, 2012. Earlier application would be encouraged.

How to Obtain a Copy of the Exposure Draft

Copies of the Exposure Draft, which is scheduled for posting on the GASB website on March 26, may be downloaded free of charge from www.gasb.org. Alternatively, a single photocopy of the Exposure Draft may be obtained by calling the GASB Order Department at (800) 748-0659.
Board Meeting Summary

The GASB held a public meeting February 16–18 in Norwalk, Connecticut, to discuss issues related to the Statement 14 reexamination, service concession arrangements, service efforts and accomplishments reporting, pension accounting and financial reporting, and recognition and measurement attributes under its conceptual framework.
The Board also met via teleconference on March 9 to discuss issues related to the proposed AICPA Audit and Accounting Guide for the gaming industry, the Statement 14 reexamination project, and the pension accounting and financial reporting project.

Statement 14 Reexamination (The Financial Reporting Entity)

At the February meeting, the Board reviewed the preballot draft of the Exposure Draft, The Financial Reporting Entity, an amendment of GASB Statements No. 14 and No. 34, and made certain changes to clarify the provisions in the draft document. At the March teleconference, the Board made minor clarifying changes to the ballot draft and unanimously approved the Exposure Draft for issuance. Please see the related story on page 1.

Service Concession Arrangements

The Board examined the scope of its guidance on service concession arrangements (SCAs). Specifically, the Board stress tested the accounting proposed in the standard against a hypothetical set of contract terms detailing a municipal golf course operation arrangement in which a government has contracted out the operation of the course to a private golf course management company. After applying the scope provisions of the standard to the hypothetical contract terms, the Board tentatively concluded that the scope provisions could remain unchanged and allow facilities such as golf courses to be included.
The Board then deliberated issues raised by respondents to the Exposure Draft in the area of revenue sharing. The Board tentatively decided to remove certain language from the final standard to ensure that an operator would always record the gross amount of revenues received in revenue-sharing arrangements. The Board reasoned that, because agent relationships are excluded from the scope of the standard, a governmental operator would always be retaining the economic risks associated with the operation of a facility and therefore should always record the gross amount of revenues received, even if some of those revenues will eventually be remitted to a transferor. The Board also tentatively decided to include language in the final standard stating that revenue should be recognized by the transferor as it is earned in accordance with the terms of the arrangement.
The Board next deliberated the issue of initial measurement for SCAs with revenue-sharing arrangements. The Board tentatively decided that a transferor should record a receivable at the inception of the arrangement for any consideration it expects to receive that is not based on service volume or other variables. Revenue received from revenue-sharing arrangements would not be classified in this category because the amount of revenue that will be earned by the operator in the future is uncertain. The Board also discussed the classification of the related liability or deferred inflow that would be recorded at the inception of an SCA. The Board asked the staff to conduct additional research into this concept in the context of SCAs.

Service Efforts and Accomplishments Reporting

The Board reviewed a summary of comments received on the Proposed Suggested Guidelines for Voluntary Reporting, SEA Performance Information, relating to the six Qualitative Characteristics of SEA Performance Information—relevance, understandability, timeliness, comparability, consistency, and reliability—and a marked up version of the Suggested Guidelines incorporating the tentatively agreed upon recommendations to date.
The Board tentatively agreed with the substance of the staff recommendations pertaining to the six Qualitative Characteristics of SEA Performance Information and called for various editorial revisions designed to enhance clarity.
With respect to the marked up document, the Board tentatively agreed with the modifications to the Suggested Guidelines that incorporate recommendations tentatively agreed upon by the Board during the January meeting and those proposed by the staff for the February meeting, but it recommended a change to the example of an unintended consequence as well as other clarifying edits.
For the March Board meeting, the staff is preparing a summary of comments received on the Effective Communication section, the first three appendices, and a marked up version of the Suggested Guidelines incorporating the most recent tentatively agreed-upon recommendations.

Pension Accounting and Financial Reporting

At the February meeting, the Board deliberated on issues related to pension liability measurement and expense recognition by sole and agent employers, including the attribution of the present value of expected future benefit payments to financial reporting periods. The Board also continued its discussion from the November 2009 meeting regarding the recognition of the effects of certain events other than employee service in the current financial reporting period that also cause changes in an employer’s net pension liability.
In regard to the normal cost, or service cost, component of pension expense, the Board tentatively decided that a single method—one described in the current standards as the entry age actuarial cost method—applied on a level-percentage-of-payroll basis should be used to attribute the present value of expected future benefit payments to financial reporting periods for purposes of measuring the employer’s pension liability and for expense recognition purposes. The Board further tentatively decided that benefits should be attributed to periods beginning in the first period in which an employee’s service leads to benefits under the plan (whether or not the benefits are conditional on further service, as is the case, for example, with vesting provisions) and ending in the last period in which the employee’s services lead to additional benefits under the plan, as the result of an additional service credit or a change in the final salary or final average salary on which the benefit is based. The Board tentatively decided that if the plan terms do not specify a period, benefits should be attributed over the total projected periods of employee service. In addition, in light of its subsequent tentative decision with regard to the amortization periods for changes in the pension liability due to (1) differences between assumed and actual experience with regard to demographic and economic factors, (2) the effects of changes in demographic and economic assumptions related to measurement of an employer’s pension liability, and (3) the effects of benefit changes that are applied retroactively to past periods of service (see below), the Board agreed to revisit both decisions with the goal of establishing consistent attribution periods for normal cost and these other components of pension expense.
In regard to other components of pension expense, the Board resumed its consideration, begun at the November 2009 meeting, of how certain types of changes in the net pension liability should be recognized by sole and agent employers. These types of changes include differences between projected and actual earnings on the investment of plan assets, differences between projected and actual experience with regard to demographic and economic factors affecting the measurement of an employer’s pension liability, changes in the assumptions to be used to estimate demographic and economic factors on an ongoing basis, and changes in pension benefits.
The Board tentatively decided that recognition of pension investment earnings as a component of pension expense above or below the expected long-term rate of return should be deferred so long as the net cumulative amount of deferred outflow or net cumulative amount of deferred inflow remains within a corridor of 15 percent above and below the fair value of assets. However, if the net cumulative deferred balance at the end of a financial reporting period falls outside the corridor, the Board tentatively decided that the excess should be recognized as pension expense immediately.
The Board tentatively decided that (1) differences between assumed and actual experience with regard to demographic and economic factors, (2) the effects of changes in demographic and economic assumptions related to measurement of an employer’s pension liability, and (3) the effects of benefit changes that are applied retroactively to past periods of service of plan members should be deferred and amortized to pension expense over the remaining service lives of individual plan members. (An effect of these tentative decisions would be that changes related to past periods of service of inactive [including retired] plan members would be recognized immediately.) In addition, in light of its earlier tentative decision with regard to the attribution period associated with normal cost (see above), the Board subsequently agreed to revisit both decisions with the goal of establishing consistent attribution periods for all four of these components of pension expense.
At the March teleconference, the Board discussed accounting and financial reporting issues associated with employer reporting for cost-sharing pension plans as well as tentative decisions made thus far in the project.

Conceptual Framework—Recognition and Measurement Attributes

The Board and the Federal Accounting Standards Advisory Board (FASAB) staff discussed the principal differences between the GASB and FASAB drafts on measurement concepts in relation to the underlying differences in objectives of financial reporting, users of financial information, and purposes of Concepts Statements of the two Boards.
The GASB expressed an interest in harmonizing terminology so that the same term is used in both documents when it has the same meaning and in continuing to coordinate with the FASAB on this project. The Board tentatively decided to replace the terms initial values and remeasured values with initial amounts and remeasurement amounts, as used in the FASAB’s draft, when referring to the two primary measurement attributes. The Board will continue its discussion of harmonizing the GASB and FASAB drafts on measurement concepts at the March Board meeting.

AICPA Audit and Accounting Guide

At the March teleconference, the Board unanimously cleared for issuance the American Association of Certified Public Accountants Audit and Accounting Guide, Gaming Industry, which it cleared for exposure in July 2008. The Guide is applicable to governmental and nongovernmental entities.

Primary changes in the newly cleared version of the Guide include updated references to authoritative literature and modification of a governmental financial statement illustration that appears in an appendix.
GASB Performance Measures: Technical Inquiry Activities

The GASB staff spends a significant amount of time responding to questions (technical inquiries) from its constituents about GASB standards. The following performance measures assess a part of the GASB’s strategic plan objective to “guide and educate constituents about the content and value of the GASB’s reporting requirements and proposed standards.”

Time Required to Complete Inquiries

GASB response times to complete technical inquiries submitted to the GASB in 2009 exceeded goals for responses in the less than one- , two- , and three-week categories, as indicated in the table below. The goal of completing all technical inquiries in less than 4 weeks was not met, though just under 2 percent of the inquiries during 2009 required 4 or more weeks to complete. There are a variety of reasons why inquiries can take four weeks or more to complete. Some of the more complex inquiries sometimes lead to an extended dialogue between the inquirer and the GASB staff to obtain or clarify specific facts or circumstances and may therefore take longer to resolve.


Technical Inquiries in 2009
Technical Inquiries
  Number
Cumulative
GASB

    Closed Within
of Inquiries
Percentage
Goals

0–6 days
1,377
84.8%
80.0%


7–13 days
148
93.9%
90.0%


14–20 days
43
96.6%
95.0%


21–27 days
26
98.2%
100.0%


28+ days
     30
100.0%
100.0%


1,624

Time Until First Contact Is Made with the Inquirer

Although it may take longer to provide a final answer to an inquirer, the staff actually responds within days of receiving an inquiry in order to acknowledge receipt of the inquiry and to gather additional information. The GASB’s goal is to make initial contact with all inquirers within one week. During 2009, contact was made within a day for nearly 65 percent of the inquiries. Contact was made within 7 days in nearly 93 percent of the inquiries received. The GASB is endeavoring to increase those percentages in 2010.


Technical Inquiries in 2009

First Contact

with Inquirer
Number
Cumulative
GASB

Made Within
of Inquiries
Percentage
Goals

1 day
1,053
64.8%
60.0%


2–6 days
408
90.0%
90.0%


7 days
44
92.7%
100.0%


8+ days
   119
100.0%
100.0%

1,624

Inquirer Satisfaction with Understandability, Helpfulness, and Promptness

Constituent satisfaction with the GASB’s technical inquiry activities remained high in 2009, substantially exceeding the GASB’s goals. This is significant considering that the volume of technical inquiries was up nearly 15 percent over the previous year. Overall satisfaction reached nearly 96 percent. While certainly a respectable response, it represents a 2 percent decrease from the 2008 overall satisfaction level. The GASB is endeavoring to increase overall satisfaction in 2010.


Technical Inquiries in 2009

Total
GASB
Total

Measure
2009
Goals
2008
Answers to technical inquiries

  were understandable or

  very easy to understand
96.7%
90.0%
97.3%

Person responding to technical

  inquiry was helpful or

  very helpful
98.4%
90.0%
98.9%

Person making technical inquiry

  was satisfied or very satisfied

  with promptness of response
96.7%
90.0%
98.4%

Overall, person making technical

  inquiry was satisfied or very

  satisfied with the experience
95.7%
90.0%
97.8%

How to Submit Technical Inquiries

The answers to many general questions (for example, status of a current GASB project or effective date of a Statement) can be found on the GASB’s website at www.gasb.org or by contacting staff members via email.
Inquirers with questions that include requests for interpretation of accounting standards are encouraged to use the GASB’s web-based technical inquiry system at www.gasb.org. The system can be accessed by clicking the “Technical Inquiries” button on the menu on the left side of the homepage.
GASB Seeks Participants for Financial Reporting Entity Field Test

The GASB is soliciting participants for a field test it is conducting in conjunction with the March issuance of an Exposure Draft in its financial reporting entity project. All city, county, state, tribal, and special-purpose governments that have component units are eligible to participate.
Field tests are a part of the GASB’s due process activities and help the GASB to establish effective standards. Participating governmental entities volunteer to go through the exercise of “implementing’’ the proposed standard as if it were in place and then provide feedback to the GASB regarding that process.
Entities interested in participating in the financial reporting entity field test should contact GASB Project Manager Wesley Galloway either by email at wagalloway@gasb.org or by telephone at (203) 956-5272.
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